
Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 1 June 2005 

7. HORNER STREET “P30” PARKING RESTRICTION 
 

General Manager responsible: General Manager City Environment  

Officer responsible: Manager Transport and City Streets 

Author: Malcolm Taylor Traffic Engineer-Community, DDI 941-8604 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. The purpose of this report is to seek the Board’s approval to replace the “No Stopping” 

restriction with a 30 minute parking restriction on the south side of Horner Street between 
Papanui Road and Loftus Street, Papanui. (Attached) 

 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

2. A tenant from the new commercial units at number 2 Horner Street has requested that the “No 
Stopping” lines in front of the property be replaced with some 30-minute parking. 

 
3. Access to the property has recently been moved from the centre of the property, to the eastern 

side of the property.  The “No Stopping“ lines are no longer required in front of this property and 
could be removed to provide some on-street parking.  The provision of 30-minute parking in this 
location would be consistent with the other on-street parking restrictions in this area. 

  
 4. The other four tenants and the landlord acting as a trustee for the building, support these 

changes.  
 
 5. Three options were considered, including the “status quo”. The proposed 30 minute parking 

restriction to apply between the hours of 8 am and 6 pm on days other than public holidays, is 
the most cost effective and practical solution to the problem. 

 
 FINANCIAL AND LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 6. Costs 
  Two P30 signs and installation is less than $500.  Financial costs are minimal and will be met 

within existing budgets. 
 
 7. Legal Considerations 
 
  Land Transport (Road User) Rule 2004 Clause 6.4 provides for the control of parking by way of 

a traffic sign. 
 
 STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommended that the Board approve: 
 

(i) That the “no stopping” restriction on the south side of Horner Street, commencing at point 
45 metres from its intersection with Papanui Road and extending in an easterly direction for a 
distance of 17 metres be revoked. 

 
(ii) That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of 30 minutes on the south side 

of Horner Street, commencing at a point 45 metres from its intersection with Papanui Road and 
extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 9 metres. 

 
 CHAIRPERSON’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
 For discussion. 
 (Note: Board members are requested to visit this site before the Board meeting). 


